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TOWNSHIP OF RADNOR
Minutes of the Meeting of August 31, 2017

The Radnor Township Board of Commissioners met at approximately 6:00 PM in the Radnorshire Room in the 
Radnor Township Municipal Building, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, PA 19087

Commissioners Present
Phil Ahr, President Elaine Schaefer, Vice President Donald Curley James Higgins
Luke Clark John Nagle

Commissioners Absent - Richard F. Booker

Also Present:  Robert A. Zienkowski, Township Manager; Peter Nelson, Township Solicitor; William Colarulo, 
Superintendent of Police; Andrew J. Block, Deputy Superintendent of Police; Christopher B. Flanagan, Deputy 
Superintendent of Police; Shawn C. Dietrich, Police Lieutenant and Jennifer DeStefano, Executive Assistant to 
the Township Manager.

President Ahr called the meeting to order

Public Participation

Ken Taylor, Willow Avenue – He spoke in regards to his concern with a resolution which was removed from 
the August 14, 2017 Board of Commissioners meeting about the N. Wayne Field Basin.

There was a discussion amongst the Commissioners and Mr. Taylor in regards to the above-mentioned 
resolution which is to appear on the September 11, 2017 Board of Commissioners agenda.

Mr. Zienkowski made a statement in regards to Emergency Preparedness in Radnor Township.  Deputy 
Superintendent of Police, Andrew Block and Sergeant Joe Maguire (Radnor Fire Chief) also reviewed training 
as well Emergency Preparedness in the Township.

Conditional Offer of Employment to Two (2) Police Officers

Superintendent of Police, William Colarulo gave a brief background on both candidates; Ryan Collins and Kyle
Hand.

Commissioner Schaefer made a motion to approve the conditional offer of employment for Ryan Collins and 
Kyle Hand, seconded by Commissioner Clark.  Motion passed 6-0.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned on a motion duly made and seconded.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer DeStefano




